Ad Hoc Grant Search Committee Meeting Minutes
10/18/23 @ 2 pm
Present: Chris Fowles, Diana Federman, Kate Rooks, Ed Gibson
Guests: Christina Johnson, Janet Cain, Kate DiSanto (Council on Aging)

The meeting minutes were reviewed from 9/21/23. Diana made a motion to approve the minutes from 9/21. Kate seconded. The meeting minutes from 9/21 were approved unanimously.

Outdoor movies: 
Diana was looking into the library hosting an outdoor movie. Party Patrol sent Diana to a vendor in Chicopee who would run the video screen for $125 an event. The library doesn’t have room to store equipment. Last Friday, Diana submitted a grant application for $1000 to the local cultural council for a yearlong license to how three movies. If this is successful, then Southampton could apply for a festival to be able to offer food and movies in the future. The outcome is anticipated in December. Easthampton Media does not rent out equipment and didn’t have staff to provide technical assistance. The programming would be geared towards children. SYAA aired a movie a few years ago with a school license, but the license is no longer active. Licensing is offered through SWANK Motion Pictures. 

SIG grant: 
The COA has met twice to discuss the SIG grant. There were 8 categories that the COA could apply to. A letter of intent was due on 10/18/23 and was submitted last week. The COA narrowed it down to two categories; #2 (memory café innovations and startups) and #6 (development of outreach and marketing of your COA)-- Becoming the “Talk of the Town”; getting your community to know about your COA; promotion of the COA as the ‘Front Door’; educating your community on what a COA is and the programs and services that your COA provides. Grant amounts are up to $10,000.
Priorities to support Kate’s role include purchasing a laptop, technological advances, camera, consider Mifi to allow for programming outside/around the COA. Ideas discussed to support #6: Welcome packet, using town demographics to support outreach, birthday mailing for 60th birthday, marketing to younger older adults who say “I’m not old enough to use the senior center,” focusing on diversifying programming. Community partners, including the congregational church, pickleball, or Conant Park. 
Christina brought up the limitations caused by Kate’s limited hours (18 per week). If Kate works more than 20 hours per week, then the position would need to be benefitted. Kate would not need insurance through the COA since she is insured elsewhere. Ed will seek a quote from Novus to ensure compatability with the current system for any new computer. 
An assessment of the wifi in the town hall has been completed and the town is awaiting feedback.
Ed said that a laptop may be able to be repurposed from another use (for the town hall use). He will also work on getting a quote for a laptop and hopes to have this information very soon. 
Kate will help estimate the cost of printed materials. 
Christina can then use the information to help calculate a rate with a 30% fringe benefit for extra outreach hours for Kate, if the funding allows. 
The shared Google document was reviewed during the meeting. Participants were encouraged to add information to each page. 

Kate made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Chris seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 3:01 pm. 


